Dear Jack,

Jack, the Timorese Trust members of the Oan Kiak Trust based in Timor 

who

have been trying to organize some organization to care for the memorial 

in

Dare have given up. They have made several approaches to three 

different

schools without success (the pool is again without water). The school 

that I

had paid for a new computer for out of interest on Col's money 

(actually it

came to more than six year's interest on $10,000) haven't been doing 

what I

was led to believe they would do and now the people that are there now 

deny

there was ever an agreement made. It was done through a Mr daCruz, whom 

I

think you met in Perth, but I can never get him on the telephone to 

check it

out and he no longer is at the email address he gave me. The other 

schools

also were not interested. They say the parents of the children would 

not

agree to them keeping the area tidy!!! .

The Trustees are suggesting that the $10,000 be transferred to your

organization and perhaps through your contacts you can organize someone 

up

there. Whilst the money remains in the Trust we can only use it through

schools as an education grant, but perhaps the 2/2nd could organize 

someone

locally to do it on a paid basis. Please have a yarn about it with the 

lads

and let me know. The Timorese are very embarressed about their 

inability to

deal with this matter. Hope all is well with you and family. I will be 

going

to Timor this year, but probably not before November. Hugs etc, patsy

P.S Thought you and Delys might be interested in the information in 

this

email I received today.  . I often get a lot of interesting info on 

Timor

from grass roots level, (get plenty of the other sort too) would you 

like me

to forward them on ?

Dear Padre Domingos and other recipients

>

> You are most warmly invited to attend the opening, by President 

Xanana

Gusmao, of the rehabilitated ex-colonial prison (Comarca), on Monday 17

February, at 8.30 am. The Comarca is situated beside UNHCR in Balide 

Rd.

>

> The building has been rehabilitated by a local company, PT Rosario, 

with

Japanese funds. It will serve as the national office of the Commission 

for

Reception, Truth and Reconciliation (CAVR) for two years then will be

transferred to community management as a national human rights centre 

and

human rights museum.

>

> As a heritage project, many of the prison features have been 

preserved

(prisoner graffiti on the walls, the steel doors and windows, the 

barbed

wire topping the three inner exercise yards). The building itself is a 

piece

of history, but it is also the site of systematic human rights 

violations

from 1975 on, experienced by thousands of East Timorese who were 

detained

there at the time of the Indonesian invasion and at each moment of 

gross

repression during the following 26 years - after Fretilin attacks on 

Dili in

the early 80s, after the Santa Cruz massacre etc. It was abandoned and

pillaged after prisoners were released in September 1999. It was 

constructed

by the Portuguese so represents the sins of the previous colonial 

regime as

well.

>

> We have preserved the solitary confinement cells as we found them, so 

that

future visitors will be able to see exactly what conditions were like. 

We

have only added electric lights - itself symbolic, because the cell 

windows

were bricked up to keep the prisoners literally in the dark. Last 

night, I

went into these cells with their new electric lights for the first 

time.

Each of the 8 cells is a book - the walls covered with scratchings, 

crude

graffiti and sometimes anguished aspirations and pleas. Some were 

written by

the now Managing Director of the construction company we engaged for 

the

rehabilitation - Julio Alfaro, who was interned there for four years

1975-79. As far as possible we have used ex-prisoners to do the work. 

The

inner courtyard gardens are being laid out by Maria Jose who spent 

several

years there as a small girl when her mother was a political prisoner. 

The

counter in the finance department is being built by an East Timorese 

who was

gaoled 9 times for his political activity.

>

> The centre will house all the history being collected by CAVR: 

including

over 10,000 personal statements by ordinary East Timorese. To this will 

be

added video, photographic, media, and published material. East Timorese 

have

potent oral traditions. But much documentation has either been 

destroyed,

stolen, sent out or never put on paper for fear it would provoke 

repression.

This centre will do something to restore this institutional memory.

>

> In addition, through projects like CHART (Clearing House on Archives 

for

East Timor) in Australia we hope to include originals or copies of 

material

collected abroad since 1974.

>

> Some days before the Presidential opening, the ex-prison will be 

exorcised

by a traditional exorcist to allay the fears of CAVR staff about ghosts 

and

to drive away evil spirits. This will probably be this Monday, the day 

we

move in.

>

> I hope you can come at 8.30 on Monday, 17 Feb. To good friends 

outside

East Timor and unable to come, I thought you would be interested in 

this

development and to know that an appropriate home has been created for

archival material for now and the future, should you have material you 

wish

to place here.

>

> Pat

>

>

> Pat Walsh

> Special Advisor

> Comissã¯ de Acolhimento, Verdade e Reconciliaç£¯ de Timor Leste

> Tel +670 (390) 321 986

> Mobile 0407 394 957

> PO Box 144, Dili, East Timor

>

> _____________________________________________________________

> Get the latest information about the Commission's work in East Timor 

at

http://www.easttimor-reconciliation.org/
>

